The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Trustees of Caseyville Township was called to order at 5:30 p.m. by Supervisor Krummrich who directed Clerk Gough to call the roll, and upon roll call the following members answered present: Trustees Scott, Green and Gibbs; excused Lowry. Also present John Waldron, highway Commissioner, Todd Fleming, sewer system operations attorney, and Ken Sharkey, managing director, St. Clair County Transit District.

Supervisor Krummrich directed Clerk Gough to read the minutes of the previous meeting. A motion was made by Mr. Gibbs, second by Ms. Scott to dispense with the reading of the minutes with the following roll call vote: Scott – aye, Green – aye, Gibbs – aye, and Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 4 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.

A motion was made by Ms. Scott, second by Mr. Gibbs to approve the minutes of the previous meeting with the following roll call vote: Green – aye, Scott – aye, Gibbs – aye, and Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 4 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.

A motion was made by Mr. Green, second by Mr. Krummrich to approve payment for the following bills with the following roll call vote: Gibbs – aye, Scott – aye, Green – aye, and Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 4 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent. Bills totaled as follows:

Town Fund:	8,688.65
Road & Bridge Fund:	6,288.34
General Assistance Fund:	1,248.00
Road & Bridge Fund:	761.22
Building & Equipment Fund:	635.41
Town Fund:	80.58

Ken Sharkey, managing director, St. Clair County Transit District came before the Board to update the progress on the SCCTD St. Ellen Mine Project, and offered an invitation to the Board officials to attend the formal dedication of the St. Ellen Park Bike Trail on November 15, 2021.

Highway Commissioner Waldron spoke before the Board with the following information: The road crew has been busy this week mowing along road easements, ditching roadways, vacuuming leaves, replacing old walls at the township road garage, getting the snow plows and spreaders ready for the upcoming snow season, replaced damaged road signs, also the Hunters Landing -Long Branch Lane Overlay Project is finished.

Large trash pick-up will be held on Monday, December 6, 2021.

A motion was made by Mr. Green, second by Mr. Krummrich to approve the 2020-2021 Audit with the following roll call vote: Scott – aye, Green – aye, Gibbs – aye, and Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 4 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.

There being no further business to come before the Board, a motion to adjourn was made by Ms. Scott, second by Mr. Green, and motion carried.

Adjournment until December 9, 2021, 6 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,